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NORTH DAKOTA JANUARY 1 SHEEP AND GOATS 

 

FARGO, N.D. January 31, 2022 - All sheep and lamb inventory in North Dakota on January 
1, 2022 totaled 62,000 head, down 11,000 from last year, according to the USDA’s National 

Agricultural Statistics Service.  

 

Breeding sheep inventory totaled 52,000 head, down 1,000 from last year. Ewes one year and 

older totaled 43,000 head, unchanged from the previous year. Rams one year and older totaled 

2,000, unchanged from last year. Total replacement lambs totaled 7,000 head, down 1,000 from 

last year. 

 

Market sheep and lambs totaled 10,000 head, down 10,000 from last year. A total of  

1,000 head were mature sheep (one year and older) while the remaining 9,000 were under one 
year. Market lamb weight groups were estimated as follows: 2,500 lambs were under 65 pounds; 

2,500 were 65-84 pounds; 1,000 were 85-105 pounds; 3,000 were over 105 pounds.  

 

The 2021 lamb crop totaled 52,000 head, unchanged from 2020. The 2021 lambing rate was 

121 per 100 ewes one year and older, compared with 127 in 2020. 

 

Sheep deaths totaled 2,000 head, down 1,000 from 2020. Lamb deaths totaled 6,000 head, 

down 1,000 from last year. 

 

Sheep and lambs slaughtered on farm totaled 1,000 head, unchanged from 2020. 

 
Shorn wool production during 2021 was 395,000 pounds, down 60,000 from 2020. Sheep and 

lambs shorn totaled 50,000 head, down 12,000 from 2020. Weight per fleece was 7.9 pounds, 

up 0.6 from 2020. The average price paid for wool sold in 2021 was $1.15 per pound, unchanged 

from 2020. The total value of wool produced in North Dakota was $454,000 in 2021.  

 

North Dakota goat inventory numbers are not separately published as part of NASS's annual 

program. The counts are included in the "other states" category and U.S. totals each year. State-

level data for those "other states" are published as part of NASS's Census of Agriculture. 

 

Access the national report at: 
https://usda.library.cornell.edu/concern/publications/000000018  

 

Access the National Livestock Executive Briefing at:  

https://www.nass.usda.gov/Newsroom/Executive_Briefings/2022/01-31-2022.pdf  

 

Find agricultural statistics for your county, State, and the Nation at www.nass.usda.gov 
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NASS is the federal statistical agency responsible for producing official data about U.S. agriculture and is committed to providing timely, 
accurate and useful statistics in service to U.S. agriculture. 
 
We invite you to provide occasional feedback on our products and services. Sign up at http://bit.ly/NASS_Subscriptions and look for the "NASS 
Data User Community." 
 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. To file a complaint of discrimination, write to USDA, Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Stop 9410, Washington, DC 20250-9410, or call toll-free at 
(866) 632-9992 (English) or (800) 877-8339 (TDD)or (866) 377-8642 (English Federal-relay) or (800) 845-6136 (Spanish Federal-relay). 
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